Union Secures Post Retirement

Death Benefit for OA Retirees

In 2008, the New York City Employee Retirement System (NYCERS) changed the Employee Ordinary Death Benefit to include a Post Retirement Death Benefit for retirees. BUT THAT RULING ONLY APPLIED TO TA. In other words, OA retirees were excluded.

After the untimely and tragic death of former OA Transportation Chairman, Edwin Serrano, Local 106 President, Vincent Modafferi promised that he would do everything he could to see that “the inequity in the Post Retirement Death Benefit for OA retirees will be changed to that of the NYCERS system.”

Finally, after over a year of pushing this issue and with the help of Local 100 President John Samuelsen, pension consultant Norman Rosenfeld, and the OA Pension Board Trustees, in June of this year the OA Pension System adopted the NYCERS rules for the Post Retirement Death Benefit for OA retirees.

Thanks to that advocacy, OA retirees and their heirs are now eligible for the Post-Retirement Death Benefit. This includes everyone in the Tier IV system (employment beginning on or after July 27, 1976). The benefit is being applied RETROACTIVELY to the beneficiaries of OA retirees who retired under Tier IV.

Here’s how the Death Benefit works:

✔Should the retiree pass away during his/her first year of retirement, his/her beneficiary will receive 50 percent of the value of the Active Member’s Ordinary Death Benefit (three times the final year’s salary for workers 60 and under. The ordinary death benefit for active workers is decreased on a sliding scale from ages 61 through 70).

✔ If the retiree dies in the second year of retirement, the beneficiary would recieve 25 percent of value of the active death benefit.

✔ In the third year of retirement and thereafter, the benefit would be 10 percent of the value for beneficiaries. 

For more Information contact TWU Local 106 at 718 601-7100
